
To: House Committee on Education
RE: Support for HB 2959

Chair Neron, Vice-Chairs Wright and Hudson and members of the committee–

I am in my ninth year of serving our public schools as speech-language pathologist and I am
here to express my support for House Bill 2959.

In 2016, The Oregon Speech-Language & Hearing Association sent a letter to special education
directors across the state advocating for speech-language pathologists to carry a caseload no
larger than 40 students. This number was based on research showing that students progress
fastest toward their goals when group sizes consist of three or fewer students, and
speech-language pathologists carry a caseload of fewer than 40 students. I have attached a
copy of this letter for your reference.

When speech-language pathologists’ caseloads are too high, which is a norm across Oregon
school districts, we are forced to adjust our model of service provision to match what we are
able to do within our limited schedules, and not what is best for student progress. In other
words, we end up putting more students in a group and providing a lower frequency of sessions
or less overall service time. This is in direct conflict with IDEA, which mandates us to develop
services based on the unique needs of each student–services that allow students to advance
appropriately toward attaining their annual goals. It also conflicts with the professional and
ethical standards put out by the Oregon Board of Examiners for Speech-Language Pathology
and Audiology (our State licensing board), which state: “Individuals shall evaluate the
effectiveness of services rendered and of products dispensed and shall provide services or
dispense products only when benefit can reasonably be expected.” How can we reasonably
expect students to benefit from speech-language pathology services if we cannot provide the
appropriate frequency and duration of intervention?

We need a taskforce to examine how the realities of our professions compare to our scopes of
practice/licensure requirements. I strongly encourage the committee to vote YES on HB 2959.
Thank you for your consideration.

Sarah Dixon, CCC-SLP
Salem, Oregon
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Progress on Speech Sound Production related to caseload size.  
Source: American Speech-Language-Hearing Association  National Outcomes Measurement System 

Caseload < 40 Caseload > 60 

100% 

Progress 

No Progress 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

0% 

10% 

20% 

30% 

40% 

50% 

60% 

70% 

80% 

90% 

 

 

Percentage of  teachers responding “Strongly Agree” or “Agree” to the statement: 

“The student demonstrates improved prereading/reading/reading comprehension skills.”.   

Source: American Speech-Language-Hearing Association  National Outcomes Measurement System 
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Progress on Speech Sound Production by service delivery model.  
Source: American Speech-Language-Hearing Association  National Outcomes Measurement System 
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